Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

January 25, 2010


The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 25th day of January 2010, at 1:30 p.m., in Room 106, 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR
Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS
Marvin Hendrix, Dick Faxon, John Cutney,
IN ATTENDANCE
Lois Shreve, and John Hollingsworth
ABSENT
NONE
CITY ATTORNEY

William Wepfer, City Attorney
SPECIAL GUESTS
NONE
1) CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
There were no public comments at this time.
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 12/14/09 Regular Meeting 
A copy of the minutes (copy attached) from the 12/14/09 Regular Meeting were given to the Council for review.
Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the minutes and Councilman Hendrix seconded the motion.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
5) DISPOSITION OF STREET RESERVES

Councilman Cutney said he asked Lieutenant Garcia to take pictures of the problem areas in the 
streets. Copies of the pictures (copies attached) were presented to the Council for review. A letter 
from Mr. Dennis O’Brien (copy attached) concerning problems with the street in front of his 
home was also given to the Council for review. Some of the problems are on Dilworth Road and 
Becky Grayson explained that in the past the County has paved the road and the City has paid for 
its portion of the cost. Mayor Hall said he would contact County Commissioner David Garza 
concerning paving Dilworth Road.

Councilman Hollingsworth said he felt the $30,000 per year the City is putting aside for street 
repairs will take forever to accumulate enough to repave the streets and could possibly be better 
used for another project.


Councilman Cutney said he is against slurry coating the streets because that is a cosmetic fix and 
possibly would only last a couple of years before the lines show through once again.  He said he 
would like to fix the problems we have now using the $90,000 that has already been set aside.


Councilman Hollingsworth said he would like to explore what needs to be done to take care of 
the existing problems.


Councilman Faxon said he would like to have the repairs done in the same manner the patch was 
done on Papaya Circle a couple of years ago.


Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion to request proposals from companies for the repairs 
needed. Councilman Cutney seconded the motion.  


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously. 
6) CONTINUANCE OF SOUND BARRIER WALL ACROSS DRAINAGE DITCH NEAR JACK NICKLAUS

Mayor Hall explained that the City has the option to continue the Sound Barrier Wall across the 
drainage ditch that was just closed. The cost would be additional to the City. It is approximately 
100’ across the ditch and would require 6 additional drill shafts for a total cost of approximately 
$8,000.


Councilman Hendrix asked if there was any way one of the panels could be 40 feet in length so 
that if the Drainage District ever needs access from the Stuart Place side the panel could be 
removed without needing to tear it down. Mayor Hall said he didn’t think the panels could be 
made to that length but he would discuss it with McAllen Construction.


Councilman Cutney made the motion to continue the Sound Barrier Wall across the drainage 
ditch and was seconded by Councilwoman Shreve.


Councilman Faxon amended the motion not to exceed a cost of $10,000.  



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
7) ORDINANCE 2010-1 CALLING FOR AN ELECTION


Ordinance 2010-1 (copy attached) calling for an election on May 8, 2010 was given to the 
Council for review.


Councilman Faxon made the motion for approval and was seconded by Councilman Cutney.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
8) PROPERTY AND EASEMENTS WITH HARLINGEN COUNTRY CLUB


An agreement (copy attached) with the Harlingen Country Club concerning the sewer plant 
property and the easements for the drainage lines on the golf course was given to the Council for 
review. 


Councilman Faxon said that Item #6 needed to be changed from “In addition, the City shall 
convey to City” to read “In addition, the City shall convey to Club”.

Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval, as changed, and was seconded by 
Councilman Cutney.



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
9) REPORT FROM ROSENDO FLORES CONCERNING THE WATER VALVES AND FIRE HYDRANTS


Water Supervisor, Rosendo Flores, explained to the Council that the City has several water 
valves and fire hydrants that need to be replaced. The problem is when there is a water leak it is 
almost impossible to completely cut the water off. 


After further discussion, Mayor Hall asked Rosendo to get accurate numbers for the cost by the 
next meeting.

Councilman Cutney made the motion to have the two valves that need to be repaired done and 
was seconded by Councilman Faxon.     



Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
10) CONSENT CALENDAR
DISCUSSION AND POSSIBLE ACTION ON:

A. MONTHLY POLICE REPORT – DECEMBER 2009
B. MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT – DECEMBER 2009
Lieutenant A.R. Garcia reviewed his report to the Council.
Councilman Hollingsworth made the motion for approval of the reports (copies attached) and was seconded by Councilman Faxon.

Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
11) CHECK LISTING AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR DECEMBER 2009
A copy of the monthly financial report (copies attached) for the City of Palm Valley and the Water Service for December 2009 was given to the Council for review. 

Councilman Hollingsworth asked if a sheet could be added to the financials to explain any exceptions. Becky Grayson said she would add a list for next month.

Councilwoman Shreve made the motion for approval of the check listings and monthly financial reports. The motion was seconded by Councilman Faxon.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.

12) INVESTMENT REPORT FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND PALM VALLEY WATER SERVICES FOR DECEMBER 2009
The Investment Reports for December 2009 for the City of Palm Valley and Palm Valley Water Services (copies attached) were given to the Council for review.
Councilwoman Shreve made the motion for approval of the Investment Reports and was seconded by Councilman Hollingsworth.


Mayor Hall took the vote and the motion was approved unanimously.
13) PURCHASE REQUESTS
There were no purchase requests.
14) DATE AND TIME OF NEXT REGULAR MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Monday, February 22, 2010 at 1:30 p.m.
15) ADJOURN

The meeting was adjorned.
______________________________________




Dean Hall







Mayor
______________________________________

Becky Grayson

City Secretary
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